   URSUS Library Directors’ Council
Bangor Public Library

Friday, August 17, 2007

MINUTES

Tutorials

Susan Lowe’s memo regarding the tutorials was discussed.  We need to decide if we continue the tutorials and if so who will chair that group.  If we do continue them we need to keep them up, they will get old quickly without revisions.   Some libraries are using them, there was some concern about the text heavy style and that they need more “flash”.  Should the tutorials be specific to individual libraries or should we create tutorials and also connect to others that we find (with permission).  The Directors decided to give this to the URSUS Reference group to work on, Evelyn will call a meeting of that group this fall. They will decide to keep and maintain the tutorials or drop them.

Barbara announced that a twenty minute film for public libraries and for use on public television will be created using Gates Foundation funding.  The film will show Molly Larsen teaching Tim Sample how to search MARVEL!  Barbara will see if it can be put on the MARVEL! Site and if it can be streamed.

*The text of Susan’s memo is attached.

Professional Staff Wage Bands

The change in the professional wage bands was discussed as it impacts new hires.  There is also a plan for increases for years of service.  This is on the ballot, so it is not yet contractual.

*Documents are attached.

HECCP

The HECCP information was discussed and we will work together on the questionnaire when it is available.  

The discussion turned to our ongoing concern about an LA III level.    There is a concern that an LAIII may be very close to a professional position, but some COLT job families do go for more than three levels.  We may want to use a different title, not LA III – but some other descriptive title. The USM and maybe other campuses use the Library Associate title, which is the non-library masters degree level, it does require an undergraduate degree. 

We did not reach any resolution to this issue and when we learn more about the HECCP there may be some opportunity in that process to get a higher level.

*Mary Cady’s memo is attached.

ScienceDirect

ScienceDirect will be turned on August 20.  A public relations notice will be sent to all of the UMS library directors for use on their campuses.  

LibQual: 

Machias.  Marianne is looking at their results by undergraduate and faculty, as separate groups.  Marianne created a spreadsheet for each category and added the comments that supported that category.  She added the action steps and training that will be done to address the concerns from the survey.  She has created a training program for her student assistants, she will share this with us.

Fort Kent.  Sofia Birden is working on the survey results.  They know that the survey results mean we have to continue to educate our users about the resources that are available.  They already made some changes in the facility to create better study areas, better seating on the first floor and lower shelving for the reference collection.

Farmington. They are looking at the data and will use it to inform some focus groups and they will write a report on the survey results.  Frank reported on an article in the July 2007 issue of College and Research Libraries that discusses the budgets of the libraries that have high ranking.  He will send the citation to us.  They are also assigning librarians to the new faculty.

Orono.  Cynthia Crosser is leading the committee.  She will also be the liaison to the UMS committee.

Presque Isle.  User education is the main concern from the survey, they do not know or remember that we have databases and other resources.  They will work on customer service and have asked David Scheidt (Human Resources, Orono) to offer his customer service training to the staff.  They also got comments that they needed more electronic resources.  They will also look at the undergraduate and faculty separately. 

USM.  Lanny Lumbert is still working on the results.  Two issues have come forward, the lack of group study space and the need to educate users about the resources that are available.

UMS.  Planning for a UMS libraries summit in the Spring.

Maine Info Net Update, including Summit

Barbara handed out the summit report and reviewed some of the information with the group.  

Circulation group: We need to have another status that clarifies local patron use.  There was also an expressed need to have a different loan rule for media loans that would account for multiple disks or parts.  Jonathan will bring this to the URSUS Circulation Heads.  

We should explore more area for reciprocity or maybe loan on a case-by-case basis.  We should look at our collections for what we might open up for lending.  The visiting patron function across consortial lines, this will not work for every public library because of their funding structures.  Fogler Library may try with Orono Public Library and EMMC.

Settling up was discussed and it appears to be more trouble than it is worth.  Minerva did a settle up this year, but it was very time consuming. The replacement item cost in Minerva is 85.00, in URSUS it has remained at 45.00 since the system was set up.  We should review the costs and make them equal.  We need to run the INNREACH reports two times a year so we are not dealing with outstanding loans that are over a year old. Jonathan will look into a credit/debit report with PeopleSoft so that the fines and replacement charges for students can be loaded automatically.

Cataloging group:  Jonathan and Sharon Fitzgerald will go to the Cataloging Standards group.  Tim has made the tutorials available.

On-Line Resources group: Maine InfoNet should be the portal for access to all material.  The group did not like the web site and also did not care for the MaineCat website.  They would like to have the websites hosted by some one other than the government.

IT group: Need to define relationships, who do you call for help.  Who is doing what and why.  For example BPL is using thin clients for their OPAC.  There is a need for a trouble shooting checklist.

Collection development group:  Discussed the last copy center and the need for more cooperative collection development.

*Summit document is attached.

Maine InfoNet Board meeting.

Barbara reported that the Board met and discussed the summit results, but did not make any decisions yet about direction.  She stated that the Maine InfoNet staff will work on the issues they are able to now so that the summit attendees will have feedback from their work on that day.

*Report to the Board is attached.

Maine Info Net CEO search.

Clem Guthro and Joyce Rumery, along with David Nutty had a telephone conference with Bonita Grindle (Equal Opportunity, Orono) about conducting a search.  The Search Committee has met once and reviewed the process and the information from EO.  To date there are not many applications.

URSUS Manager’s Report.

Jonathan mentioned the changes to the holds, the change has been appreciated by circulation staff.  The semester loans are almost all set and the books are no longer going back to the home library between loans.  Tim, Marilyn, and Jonathan are working on a redesign of the OPAC page.

*Jonathan’s report is attached.

Updates from all libraries:
Augusta/OCLS:  Noted with sadness the passing of Jay Hoffman.  They are planning a memorial for Jay and will let us know the date when it is set.

The Holocaust Center is finished and is a beautiful addition to the library.  All are pleased with the way it was added to the library

Presque Isle:  They are preparing for the fall semester.  They have about 10% new faculty.

USM:  There are now 10 first year experience courses in which the reference librarians will participate.  Construction is going well at the Portland Campus.  Lewiston has a new General Education program this fall.

Fort Kent: On August 30 they will have Faculty Development Day, one program on using the SmartBoards in the classrooms and the third session is in the library.  They are also doing an inventory.  IT installed another computer lab for a testing center, there are now two labs in the same building and this will help with the testing for the nursing program.

Machias:  They are working on ways to get bibliographic instruction into the courses.  There is a concern about the 24/7 room and how long they will be able to maintain it.  They were able to get new seating, but the building needs new carpet throughout.

Farmington: The library received $100,000 endowment as a bequest, they are waiting for the probate to be completed.  This fall they will have added hours, opening at 7:45 am, Monday though Friday (opening was at 8:00am) and adding two hours on Sunday, opening at 11:00 am instead of 1:00pm.  They are working on a leisure reading collection based on the campus reading lists from the Chronicle.

Bangor Public Library:  This September they will have a “Show Us Your Library Card” program, working with local businesses to provide discounts for shoppers with BPL cards.  Barbara will offer the new Chancellor a BPL card.  On October 5 there will be a book festival and many authors will be attending (sorry Barbara, I know you said more here)

Orono: Still working on the scanning projects with the Maine State Library and the venture into on demand publishing with Booksurge and Amazon.  The heat and humidity in Fogler have been terrible this year and we have taken this problem to the Provost, but do not know what the resolution may be.  Still working on the NEASC self-study.  On October 5 we will host William Cohen and Bob Woodward, these lectures are sponsored by the Cohen Center and the Cohen Papers.

Upcoming Meetings, please mark your calendars; all meetings at Bangor Public Library:
· September 21, October 19, November 16, December 14

· January 18, February 15, March 21, April 18, May 16

ATTACHMENTS:

8/17/07

NOTES FROM SUSAN LOWE 

RE:   Tutorials

I've gone over all of the modules that we currently have online, and have updated all of the links and made editorial changes.  I sent the changes up to Tim Pellett today, and, when he gets a chance, he'll make the changes to the site.

I know that the Tutorial committee wanted extensive changes with visual interactive modules.   Two librarians said that they were interested in working on these large changes ~ Laurie MacWhinnie and Sofia Birden.

I am not going to be able to continue with this committee (you'll need a new chair if you want to continue with this committee), and I would recommend that at the next meeting you all decide where to go from here.  

The kind of interactive modules that the committee is talking about will take time and some sort of coordination.  I would assume that Tim Pellett would have to be involved also, so you have to consider how thin you want to stretch him ~ he has a pretty full plate already.

This might be a project that we want to contract out to do. 

Susan Lowe

Assistant Dean for Off-Campus Library Services

University of Maine System / University College

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

    
	New SECCP Salary Bands Eff. 7/1/07
	
	

	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	
	

	Band
	Minimum
	Top of First Quaritle
	Start of Second Quartile
	 Top of Second Quartile (Midpoint)
	Start of Third Quartile
	Top of Third Quartile
	Start of Fourth Quartile
	Maximum
	
	

	01
	$25,316 
	$29,557 
	$29,558 
	$33,797 
	$33,798 
	$38,037 
	$38,038 
	$42,278 
	
	

	02
	$29,150 
	$33,978 
	$33,979 
	$38,806 
	$38,807 
	$43,633 
	$43,634 
	$48,460 
	
	

	03
	$33,522 
	$39,110 
	$39,111 
	$44,697 
	$44,698 
	$50,284 
	$50,285 
	$55,871 
	
	

	04
	$38,551 
	$44,976 
	$44,977 
	$51,402 
	$51,403 
	$57,827 
	$57,828 
	$64,251 
	
	

	05
	$44,333 
	$51,722 
	$51,723 
	$59,111 
	$59,112 
	$66,500 
	$66,501 
	$73,889 
	
	

	06
	$50,983 
	$59,481 
	$59,482 
	$67,978 
	$67,979 
	$76,476 
	$76,477 
	$84,973 
	
	

	07
	$58,631 
	$68,403 
	$68,404 
	$78,175 
	$78,176 
	$87,947 
	$87,948 
	$97,719 
	
	

	08
	$67,426 
	$78,664 
	$78,665 
	$89,901 
	$89,902 
	$101,139 
	$101,140 
	$112,377 
	
	

	09
	$77,540 
	$90,463 
	$90,464 
	$103,387 
	$103,388 
	$116,310 
	$116,311 
	$129,232 
	
	

	10
	$89,171 
	$104,033 
	$104,034 
	$118,894 
	$118,895 
	$133,756 
	$133,757 
	$148,618 
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Job Family
	Short Description
	 
	 
	 
	Job Family
	Short Description
	 
	 
	
	

	1
	Information Technology
	
	
	11
	Other Administrative Support
	 
	
	

	2
	Health and Safety Services
	
	
	12
	Library
	
	 
	
	

	3
	Research: Earth Physical/Sciences
	
	13
	Child Care
	
	 
	
	

	4
	Research: Life Sciences
	
	
	14
	External Services
	 
	
	

	5
	Research:  Social Sciences
	
	
	15
	External Affairs
	
	 
	
	

	6
	Research: Other (e.g. Business and Engineering)
	16
	Events/Activities
	 
	
	

	7
	Technical
	
	
	
	17
	Media
	
	 
	
	

	8
	Human Resources
	
	
	18
	Student Services A:  Academic Services
	
	

	9
	Fiscal, Finance, and Business
	
	
	19
	Student Services B:  Student Life Services
	
	

	10
	Facilities
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Date:

August 15, 2007

From:

Mary Cady



UMaine representative to the UMSCEAC

To:

UMaine System Library Directors

RE:   Hourly Employees Classification & Compensation Program (HECCP)

Information from the August 7, 2007 meeting of UMSystem Supervisors and Confidential Employees Advisory Council (UMSCEAC) with Tom Haskins and Larry Pile from the System Office.
· Have had same hourly classification and compensation system for more than 20 years

· Will implement the HECCP survey system-wide starting this fall  

· Plan to reduce the number of generic job descriptions from 300+ to 70 or 80. When asked, they did not provide specifics as to how they expected to accomplish this.

· HECCP will 'tie salaries to the market.'

· We asked - which market where?  within the State (Northern Maine, Central Maine or Southern Maine), within New England, the northeast or where?  Didn't get a clear answer.  They mentioned that CUPA was used for the professional salaries.  (and we know how well that worked for Librarians!)

· We asked what 'industry' would they compare our hourly salaries to:  hospital workers, state of Maine employees, other large industries in the state or to other New England universities? They mentioned higher cost of living in other areas of New England and we all reminded them that there are different COL's within our state and even within employees on the same campus who live in different communities. Again, no clear answer.

· The HECCP will have the same areas within the PDQ as did the SECCP:

· Knowledge

· Scope

· Impact

· Contacts

· Work Environment

· Supervision

· I did not leave the meeting feeling very confident about the upcoming HECCP and the issues that would arise from it.

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

MAINE InfoNet SUMMIT


8/2/07

I.  Breakout Group Comments and Recommendations:

A.  REQUESTING, LOAN RULES, SETTLING UP & DELIVERY

Requesting and Loan Rules

1. Introduce more liberal lending across the board and greater equality & reciprocity among libraries (except for academic reserves). The first step would be to create a 1-week patron loan rule for certain AV items (e.g., feature films and music CDs, but not multi-volume videos or audio books). This must include a longer institutional loan period for items to move through the system (probably 17 days).  Academic libraries are generally against renewals for these items; public libraries generally favor renewals of 1 week or less. Some libraries expressed interest in an extended renewal period (from 2 weeks to 4 weeks).

2. Reexamine status fields to fully suit our needs. For example, change item status from “Library Use Only” to something like “Local Patron Use Only.” This would serve to indicate that a library's local patrons can checkout or request MaineCat items, but it is not available to patrons of other MaineCat libraries.

3. Allow use of the Visiting Patron function. Patrons must be educated about contacting their own home library should any issues arise. Library staff should also use the MaineCat Contacts web page to contact the proper people at other libraries.

4. Improve training on MaineCat circulation procedures, including when to mark an item missing.

Settling Up

1. There should be a process to settle up for lost and billed items between MaineCat libraries. We need to first address the historic status quo (that nothing has been done) and move forward with a new operational method for ongoing maintenance. 

2. Lost items should be dealt with in a timely manner so the problem does not get out of hand. This can be addressed using the Institutional Overdue reports, but we must ensure that the process is consistent and training materials must be made available. We should also see how other INN-Reach systems handle these issues. 

3. Reconsider item replacement costs for appropriateness and consistency.  

Delivery

1. Priority issue around delivery is service to remote areas. One possible solution is centralized delivery locations in rural areas. Other solutions should be explored. Efforts should be made for compensating Velocity Express to make it worth their while to include remote sites on delivery. CBB libraries currently have a separate, higher priced contract w/ Velocity and effort should be made to form collective bargaining.
SUGGESTED ACTIONS:

1.  Have an InfoNet staff member responsible for SOLAR libraries.  Form a SOLAR Circulation Committee.  Have Circulation training for SOLAR libraries borrowing and lending through MaineCat.  (InfoNet CEO)

2.  Have an URSUS representative attend Minerva Circulation Committee meetings and a Minerva representative attend URSUS Circulation Committee meetings. (Circulation Committees)

3.  Make the URSUS Circulation tutorials available to Minerva libraries. (InfoNet Staff) 

4.  Send recommendation to the Circulation Committees to study changing the loan rule for certain A/V items such as motion pictures and music recordings.  Suggest 7 day loan to patron and 17 day institutional loan.  Need a recommendation on renewals for these items. (Circ Committees to send to URSUS Directors and Minerva Exec Bd)

5.  Have InfoNet staff add the following Item Status Codes:   “LOCAL PATRONS ONLY” and “IN LIBRARY USE ONLY” then have libraries change Item Status for items. (InfoNet Staff)

6. Ask Circulation Committees to recommend when an Item should be changed in the catalog to MISSING. (Circ Committees)

7.  Have InfoNet staff run report on lost and billed items borrowed through MaineCat and have a “First Great MaineCat Settle-Up” by the end of September.  Schedule continuing twice a year settle-ups. (InfoNet staff)

8. Ask Circulation Committees to study how VISITING PATRON can work across consortia lines. Circulation Committees investigate allowing groups of libraries to allow “Visiting Patrons” from participating libraries (Some URSUS libraries do this now). (Circ Committees)

9.  Investigate negotiating for all InfoNet participants for Delivery Contract—including CBB and those in very remote areas.  (State Library)

B.  CATALOGING AND SERIALS

1.  TRAINING—on site and ongoing group cataloging training   InfoNet-wide guidelines and “cheat sheets”

2.  COMMUNICATION CHANNELS—a List-Serv for catalogers; joint committees across consortia lines; systems overview with flowcharts; sharing of existing standards accessible to all; open communications at MaineCat level.  

3.  CHECKLIST for catalog prep prior to joining SOLAR or Minerva.  Retention of unique fields (eg. 586, subject headings)

4.  EXPANDING SCOPING AND LIMITING BY MATERIAL TYPE when searching MaineCat.
SUGGESTED ACTIONS:

1.  Invite SOLAR Libraries to attend Minerva Library Catalog training sessions (InfoNet Staff)

2.  Have an InfoNet staff member responsible for SOLAR libraries.  Have a plan for getting SOLAR catalog records (including procedures and on-going timetable) into MaineCat. (InfoNet Staff)

3.  Have a Minerva representative on the URSUS Catalog Committee and an URSUS representative attend the Minerva Cataloging Standards Committee meetings.  Invite the “unaffiliated” MaineCat libraries to attend Catalog Standards meetings. (Cataloging Committees)

4.  Have Catalog Committees create “Cheat Sheets” for member libraries to use.  (Cataloging Committees)  Make the URSUS Cataloging Policy Manual available to all MaineCat participants . Create a Catalogers List-Serv (InfoNet Staff)  

5.  Create a checklist for catalog prep prior to joining SOLAR or Minerva.  (Catalog Committees)

6. Explore adding a scope for material type when searching MaineCat.  (InfoNet staff)

7. Make URSUS cataloging tutorial available to Minerva and Solar. 

C.  ON-LINE RESOURCES AND CREATING ON-LINE DATABASES
1.  InfoNet should be an attractive, user-friendly, patron-focused portal with a broader focus which is organized to serve the diverse needs of users.

a.  Look to other state consortia for a model

b.  Have a broader focus

c.  Organize the site to serve the diverse needs of users (ex. subject organization, perhaps?)

d.  One password/authentication for everything when logging on

e.  Single search (federated search) across all resources

f.  Eliminate the SSL security page

g.  Web 2.0 desirable

2.  Use the InfoNet site as a clearinghouse for digital collections.

a.  Put all existing resources here, ex. Marvel, MaineCat, URSUS, Minerva, etc.

b.  Identify collections and projects that exist already and link to those, ex. Maine Memory Network, digital collections at the colleges and universities (Maine Music Box, Windows on Maine, etc.)

c.  Add blogs, podcasts, and RSS feeds that exist (Maine based)

d.  Identify needed projects for digitizing

e.  Create a steering committee for advising on eresources

3.  Collaborate and Coordinate Group Purchases for digital resources
a.  InfoNet should continue to lead discussions about cooperative buying

b.  Need more full-text content such as JSTOR

b.  Benchmark best practices from similar systems

4.  Training, Continuing Education and Support
a.  Identify standards for digitization and distribute

b.  Support smaller libraries for getting collections into the clearinghouse site

c.  Professional development for all librarians via conference, NELINET, etc.

d.  Cheat sheets that assist librarians’ talk about Manie InfoNet and its components

e.  Train librarians on how to use existing resources

5.  Marketing
a.  Promote the resources (Marvel, digital collections, etc.)

6.  Communication
a. Maine InfoNet needs a channel of communication with all librarians in the state (use MeLibs?, have a new listserve? blog? RSS feed?)
SUGGESTED ACTIONS:

1.  Form committee to establish InfoNet Portal..  Seek option to host portal outside state library/government web system. (InfoNet Board)

2.  Write grant to create a registry of digital collections statewide, and provide an environmental scan of collections for  digitalization. Design services for digital conversion and preservation. (InfoNet Staff)

3.  Identify standards for digitalization and distribute. (InfoNet Staff)

4.  Work with State Library Consultants and others in the state to educate librarians about existing resources and create “cheat sheets” about using e resources and talking to the public about what is available.  (InfoNet Staff)

5.  Work with State Library Consultants, the state PR Committee and others to form a comprehensive, statewide marketing plan for Marvel! and other e resources and digital collections.  (InfoNet Staff)

6.  Explore other ways of communicating with librarians in the state about on-line resources, e.g., blogs, weekly MeLibs posts, etc.?  (InfoNet Staff)

7.  Set up mentoring library systems, so libraries in a geographical area can learn from each other.  Start a Train the Trainer program getting or giving training to someone from each of these geographical areas to go back and help the others in the group.  (InfoNet CEO with State Consultants or ARRC libraries?)

D.  STATISTICS

1.  ANALYZE who is using databases, e.g., stats on who is using Marvel! from home and/or work. ANALYZE stats from some of the most popular databases, e.g., Novelist, Masterfile Premier, Proquest Newspapers;

2.  ANALYZE via MaineCat where collection gaps exist in the state.  Do this for different types of libraries.

3.  CONSISTENCY in reporting statistics; boiler plate on how to keep statistics; mentoring programs to help fill out annual reports; ILL Statistics-best practices for how to count, e.g., titles, volumes, renewals; circulation statistics important, need Minerva statistics to be accurate-have some test sites to verify III counts.  

4.  FORM COMMITTEE-get librarians from small libraries on the committee;

get copy of Fed report; get other items Maine should be counting that

can help show the economic value of libraries.
SUGGESTED ACTION:

Form Committee that will work with InfoNet Committees and Staff.

E.  KEEPING IT RUNNING

1.  ADVOCATE for IT—Stress the need for funding for IT; Keep decision makers informed of IT trends and options; Clearing house for trends and options for IT staff at the local level.

2.  CATALYST—Develop new services to facilitate IT use—VM for public computers in a program like WIW; Build on what we have, a Wireless Phase 2 program, we have wireless, now what can we do with it?

3.SERVICE PROVIDER--Sponsor training perhaps through train-the-trainer programs; Promote MARVEL!; Have troubleshooting guides and an IT Help Desk that reference desks/IT staff could call after trying to help public or staff with a hardware/software problem; Clearinghouse for best practices; “Centralize what you can, localize what you have to”.  Use Web 2.0 and WebJunciton to communicate information, best practices, have you tried, etc.
4.DEFINE RELATIONSHIPS-- List of who to call for help/who provides what services—MSLN, Circuit Riders, ITS, MIN; Clarify who is overseeing what, who is responsible for what.
SUGGESTED ACTIONS:

1.  Decide Maine InfoNet’s relationship to IT.  If InfoNet is not providing the above services, find a way to work with who is and get that information to librarians.  (InfoNet Board)  

2.  Define Relationships:  MSLN, Circuit Riders, ITS, MIN, and make an easy list of who to call for help and who provides what services.  Improve communication with ITS.  (InfoNet CEO)

3.  Make a troubleshooting checklist for InfoNet libraries.  (InfoNet Staff)

4.  Find funding and set up a pilot program using VM and thin clients for OPAC’s and public computers.  (InfoNet Staff & ITS)

5.  Market wireless—show funders how patrons are using it.  (InfoNet CEO)

II.  COOPERATIVE COLLECTION DEVELOPMENT/RETENTION

1.  In an ideal world, Maine InfoNet libraries would be aware of other member libraries holdings when discarding or purchasing materials.  Some libraries do check for last copy status before discarding.  We need to make the MaineCat database record as accurate as possible so it can be used to make these kinds of decisions.

2.  LAST COPY CENTER—Is it a responsibility of Maine InfoNet or its member libraries to “save” last copies?  In what context if there is no statewide plan?  What can we afford to do in terms of time and money, especially in light of digitalization projects such as Google?  Instead of warehousing hard copies, should we be digitalizing works instead?  

3.  Cooperative Collection Development--Can individual libraries help grow access to more resources by making decisions on what is already listed in InfoNet?  The example was using requesting to get copies of popular titles and purchasing professional titles for a community college children’s literature collection—or borrow Dr. Seuss titles, but purchase the latest in using children’s literature in the classroom.  Can individual libraries make collections purchased for in-house professional development available statewide?

5.  STATISTICS--Can we have better statistics on what subject areas are most used or where there are gaps using Maine InfoNet statistics?  Are there statistics that local libraries can get through InfoNet that would help in making purchasing decisions or adding gifts?  Is there a way for the local library to get statistics on what areas its patrons are requesting from other libraries? Can Maine InfoNet perform the data collection analysis and planning integration to assist in statewide collection development?

6. MORE COOPERATION--How can we analyze the economies of scale and decide the direction to take?  We already have SCOOP, are there other areas we can cooperate—centralized cataloging and/or acquisitions?  

SUGGESTED ACTIONS:

1.  Develop plan for last copy center, digitalization and cooperative collection development for hard copy, digital collections and on-line collections.  (InfoNet Board)

2.  Put links to digital collections others have developed (e.g., OAISter Project) on Portal. (InfoNet Staff)

3.  Report statistics to local libraries on what subject areas local patrons are requesting from other libraries. (InfoNet Staff)

4.  Create WIKI of special collections held by smaller libraries.

III.  Buying Cooperatives

1.  Can we have smaller cooperatives to purchase specialized on line databases using InfoNet for negotiation with vendors and/or recommendations for database purchases?  Lots of libraries already have the same databases—is there a way to negotiate for better prices from the vendor if there is only one negotiation and one invoice.

2.  System-wide database purchases could be done through committee votes and funded through grants or fees (or statewide funding?).

3.   Maine libraries could go through a larger group such as Nelinet or NERL.

4.  InfoNet libraries would like to have help with negotiations—perhaps InfoNet could prepare a Best Ways to Negotiate a Database License brochure or website or helpful hints when dealing with (name a vendor) blog.

5.  InfoNet could negotiate database licenses for individual members.
SUGGESTED ACTION:

Find a way to create SCOOP-like contracts for on-line resources.  (InfoNet CEO)
Maine InfoNet

Helping Maine’s libraries serve patrons better

CEO Report  August 15, 2007

1. One hundred two librarians met at the University of Maine on August 2 for the first Maine InfoNet Summit.

2. Seven system administrators from III systems across the state met at the State Library on July 26, 2007.  Topics discussed included the impact of large set loads into MaineCat; cooperative training sessions through/about III; ENCORE and WebPac Pro modules; “Settling Up” across consortial lines; Reciprocity, especially creating an Item Status “Local Patron Use Only”; a shorter loan period for A/V material; and a general reevaluation by all libraries in MaineCat about what items are not open for requests.  This group also suggested that there be a list on a website telling why certain collections can’t be borrowed by another libraries’ patrons.  Patrons may not read this list, but it would give staff a place to point for explanations.

3. URSUS:  Portland Public Library: Given the high price quoted by III to bring PPL into the URSUS system, it is not possible at this time.  The URSUS Directors agreed, however, that it is mutually beneficial to all to accept PPL as an Associate Member of the URSUS Group, effective July 20, 2007. 

4. The trial using Title Level Holds in URSUS had some problems that may be overcome when Release 2007 is installed, but until that time URSUS Libraries will use “Copy Returned Soonest” Holds.  The Directors also agreed to abide by a semester-long loan rule for faculty for items requested from another URSUS library, with the understanding that a recall from the loaning library is expected if the material is needed.  
5. Minerva:  The problem with the SSL certificate (Secured Sockets Layer -- a method of encrypting Web pages containing sensitive information) appearing on MaineCat requests after the Minerva migration is still being worked on.  It stems from the fact that the SSL can only go through one server—the old server addresses are causing a problem.  For more information on the problem see Jon Forest’s media release at http://www.maine.gov/infonet/  What’s New.  Jon is deleting the old server address, “ursus2.ursus.maine.edu”

6. Minerva Libraries are ready to accept applications for 4 more libraries to become part of Minerva.  The Executive Board hopes to make a decision on the next four libraries by the end of September.

7. Minerva users are deciding on adding a “Children’s” scope for all public libraries.  There is also discussion about allowing or not allowing patron initiated “reading history”.

8. Bonnie Collins is offering a Serials Cataloging Workshop.  The one on September 6 is full.  She is offering it again on October 30.  This only deals with cataloging rules and procedures and not on using the serial module.  There is another workshop on Cataloging that will be offered the fall from September through December.

9. It looks as if John Clark is ready to resume work on the SOLAR Library database.

10. Using VM ware for our proxy service will be ready for testing the first week in September.  We still don’t know the on-going cost ITS will charge.

11. The SOLAR migration will take place on August 21.

12. The three state consultants received a proposal from OverDrive Digital Library to either set up a downloadable audiobook consortium, or to offer this as a statewide service.  It would cost $1,750 per month plus the cost of the titles.  The question becomes, how does this fit with InfoNet?  

URSUS Manager’s Report

URSUS Directors’ Meeting

8/17/07

1. Title Level Holds – I have implemented the changes recommended by the URSUS directors.  I have turned on copy-returned-soonest holds, which use item-level holds for requests if a copy of the requested title is available, thus ensuring that a paging slip is generated for these items.  I have turned on semester loans for UMS faculty for inter-institution borrowing, though semester loans for local faculty are not yet turned on for UMA and UCB.  III has also changed the system configuration so that items with multiple holds are no longer sent home after each use, but are instead sent to the pickup location of the next hold.


Response to these changes has been positive.  One member of the circulation heads committee expressed concerns about semester loans to faculty being eligible for recall after 14 days, but this does not represent a change from the loan rule in use by Orono in the past.

2. OPAC Redesign -- Tim Pellet is working with Marilyn Lutz and me to redesign the graphical user interface of the URSUS OPAC.  Work is progressing quickly, and we hope to roll out the new design in September.

3. Maine InfoNet Summit – Tim, Marilyn, and I have been working on addressing suggestions arising from the Maine InfoNet summit on August second.  I have attended a meeting of the Minerva circulation committee, and plan on attending their cataloging standards meeting as well.  We are planning to send a representative to these meetings in the future, and Minerva will send a representative to our circulation and catalog standards meetings as well.  Tim has made the URSUS Cataloging Standards policy manual and Millennium tutorials available to MaineCat libraries.  I am working with Deborah Hensler to put together an IT troubleshooting guide for InfoNet Libraries.

Submitted by Jonathan Williams

8/17/2007
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